Robinson+Cole

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

July 2, 2019

Melanie A. Bachman, Esq. Executive Director/Staff Attorney Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Docket No. 456 – Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless
Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the Construction,
Maintenance and Operation of a Telecommunications Facility Located at 33 Keegan
Road, Plymouth, Connecticut

Dear Ms. Bachman:

This is in response to your June 24, 2019 letter regarding final close out items related to the construction of the above-referenced telecommunications facility.

Immediately after receiving your June 24, 2019 letter, Verizon's construction team members were dispatched to the Plymouth cell site at 33 Keegan Road in Plymouth, Connecticut to attend to the open items discussed in your letter. In particular, soil erosion and sedimentation control measures that remained in place at the site have now been removed. In addition, overgrown vegetation and debris in the area around the catch basin near the north side of the access driveway has been cleaned. Enclosed are a series of photographs showing previously existing conditions and site conditions following the work described above.

If you have any questions regarding the activity described above or if additional work at the site is required please do not hesitate to contact me.

Robinson+Cole

Melanie A. Bachman, Esq. July 2, 2019 Page 2

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

KCB/kmd Enclosure Copy to:

Robert Hesselbach (via electronic mail) Bryon Morawski (via electronic mail) Andrew Candiello (via electronic mail) Anthony Befera (via electronic mail)





















